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ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
Changes to Permit Checklist & Intake Process - Join Us for a Permit Intake Informational 
Workshop 
San Francisco Planning has recently updated its Permit Checklist document for future intake permit 
applications, and beginning January 1, 2016, the Department will no longer accept incomplete intake 
permit applications at the Planning Information Center (PIC). 
 
The Department invites you to a Permit Intake Informational Workshop to learn about the recent changes 
to the Permit Checklist document and intake process. Attend one of these workshops to learn more about 
these changes and what they mean for your application process.   
 
For more information about the available workshops, visit http://sf-planning.org/permitintakeworkshop.  

 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 
Lower Haight Public Realm Plan Open House 
Date and Time: Wednesday, November 18, 2015 from 
6:00 – 7:00 p.m. 
Location: Electrical Workers Union Hall, 55 Fillmore 
Street, between Hermann Street & Duboce Ave 
Electrical Workers Union Hall is ADA accessible. 
Please note: the event is free and open to the public. 
RSVPs are not mandatory, but helpful to ensure we 
have enough materials and food. 
 
San Francisco Planning, together with Supervisor 

London Breed, San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA), and San Francisco Public 
Works invites you to the first public workshop to develop a plan for the streets, sidewalks and public open 
spaces of the Lower Haight neighborhood. 
 
Come share your ideas for how the neighborhood’s streets and sidewalks can be improved and identify 
opportunities for public space enhancements. We need your involvement. Please join us! 
 
For more information about the Lower Haight Public Realm Plan, visit http://sf-planning.org/lowerhaight. 
RSVP for the event at https://lowerhaightpublicrealm.eventbrite.com.  
 
For language assistance or disability accommodations, please contact candace.soohoo@sfgov.org at 
least 72 hours prior to the event. 
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RESIDENTIAL PIPELINE: 
 
Entitled Housing Units 2015 Q2 
State law requires each city and county to adopt a Housing Element as a part of its general plan. The 
State Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) determines a Regional Housing Need 
(RHNA) that the Housing Element must address. The need is the minimum number of housing units that 
a region must plan for in each RHNA period. 
 
This table represents completed units and development projects in the current residential pipeline to the 
second quarter of 2015 (Q2). The total number of entitled units is tracked by the San Francisco Planning 
Department and is updated quarterly in coordination with the Quarterly Pipeline Report. Subsidized 
housing units – including moderate and low income units – as well as inclusionary units are tracked by 
the Mayor’s Office of Housing; these are also updated quarterly. 
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Total Units 
 

28,869 
 

1,685 
 

15,171 
 

58.4% 

Above Moderate ( > 120% AMI ) 12,536 1,383 13,179 116.2% 

Moderate Income ( 80 - 120% AMI ) 5,460 110 647 13.9% 

Low Income ( < 80% AMI ) 10,873 192 1,345 14.1% 

 
* Phase I of Hunter’s Point (about 444 units) is under construction and is included in this table. These 
totals do not include a total of 22,830 net new units from three major entitled projects: Treasure Island, 
ParkMerced and the remaining phases of Hunters' Point. 


